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15th August, 2022 

 

2022 Term 3 K-2 Excursion  

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

 

The 2022 Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 excursion will take place in Term 3, Week 9 on Friday, 

16th September.  This excursion will support and supplement their HSIE Unit of Inquiry 

‘Features of Places’.  This will be a wonderful experience for your child and will be a fun 

excursion. 

 

The following is our itinerary: 

 

When: Term 3, Week 9, Friday, 16th September 

 

Where:  

• Depart Manilla Central School by bus at 9.20am 

• Depart Tamworth by train at 10.24am 

• Arrive in Werris Creek at 11.05am 

• Morning tea and a look around The Rail Journeys Museum 

• Depart Werris Creek at 12.30pm by bus 

• Arrive at Tamworth Marsupial Park at approximately 1.10pm 

• Lunch plus a play on the play equipment 

• Depart Tamworth Marsupial Park at approximately 2.20pm  

• Arrive at Manilla Central School at approximately 3.00pm 

 

Due to COVID restrictions over the past 2 years, we have been unable to offer students 

the opportunity to experience off site excursions. For this reason, school funding will cover 

the cost of transport which will bring the cost down significantly. The actual cost for the 

excursion is $33.00. With the school supplementing the cost of transport, the cost per 

student will be $5.00.  

 

Students will be required to wear their full sports uniform and bring a packed morning 

tea, lunch, hat and a water bottle. A bottle of water and a snack bag will be provided to 

students on arrival at the Marsupial Park as an additional snack.  

 

This excursion was planned in 2021 but had to be cancelled due to COVID restrictions. As 

a result, students may have paid for this excursion last year and could be in credit. Please 

contact the office prior to making a payment.  

 

Please sign the note attached and make payment of $5.00 per student (if owing) by 

Term 3, Week 8, Wednesday, 7th September, 2022.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at the school on 6785 1599. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Helen Alston                                                                                              Tanya MacDonald 

1/2 Cyclone Teacher                                                                               Assistant Principal 

 

 



 

 

Term 3 K-2 Excursion 

 Friday, 16th September, 2022 (Term 3, Week 9) 

 

 

I give permission for my child………………………………….……………………..……in 

class……………… to participate in the K-2 excursion on Friday, 16th September, 2022. I 

understand travel will include both bus and train. 

 

 I have enclosed $5.00  

 

OR 

 

I have paid online, using the description “Werris Creek Excursion” and my 

 receipt number is ………………………………… 

 

OR 

 

I have a credit in my school account.  Please use this to pay for the excursion 

 fee. 

 

 

 

I do / do not (please circle) give permission for my child ………………..……………in 

class…………… to receive medical treatment in case of emergency. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Caregiver name: ……………………………………………………………...… 

 

Signature: ………………………………………………… Date: ………………………. 

 
This permission form must be returned by Wednesday, 7th September, 2022 (Term 3 Week 8).  

 

 

 

       

List existing medical conditions or illnesses (include asthma, diabetes, epilepsy, allergies 

or any other conditions).  

Please outline the treatment for each. 

 

 

 

 


